
ENDMOOR AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY FIRST RESPONDERS 

SECRETARY’S REPORT:  PRESTON RICHARD PARISH COUNCIL 

 

• 8 members are active (all are also trained in giving Oxygen) 

• Re-training and assessments were carried out recently at the Village Hall 

• 2 long serving members have retired 

• 4 are ECFRs 

• All CFRs/ECFRs have their own gear/pager 

• All now have Blood Pressure equipment and thermometer 

• All members live in the Parishes, about a third are available during 

normal working hours – 1 Low Park, 3 Endmoor, 3 Crooklands, 1 

Stainton 

• 2 were in training (since dropped out) 

• A recruitment drive is about to start 

• Our geofence includes the parishes of Preston Richard, Preston Patrick, 

New Hutton, Low Hutton, Lupton, Stainton, Natland, and Oxenholme, 

and parts of south Kendal 

• Our base will continue at the Crooklands Hotel in July ‘21 

• From March ‘20 we were unable to meet/train due to Covid-19 but have 

used the Village Hall for meetings recently 

• Meetings held with Zoom 

• Only a few Responders were able to be active during the pandemic due to 

shielding and other health issues 

• 136 call outs in 2020 

• 1938 call outs since we started on 13/11/06  

Roger Gorman 

Secretary 

19th June 2021 

 



HISTORY OF CALL OUTS: 

 

2007 Call Outs  22  cumulative total 22 

2008    31    53 

2009    39    92 

2010    40    132 

2011   102    234 

2012    93    327 

2013    66    393   

2014   168    561      

2015   277    838 

2016   232    1070 

2017   213    1283 

2018   263    1546 

2019   246    1792  

2020   136    1928    

 


